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Ermineskin Newsletter November 19, 2020 
Neyâskweyâhk Acimowin Iyikopiwipîsim Kekâc Nîstanaw Akimaw Anohc 

ᓀᔮᐢᑫᐧᔮᐦᐠ ᐊᒋᒧᐊᐧᐣ ᐃᔨᑯᐱᐃᐧᐲᓯᒼ ᑫᑳᐨ ᓃᐢᑕᓇᐤ ᐊᑭᒪᐤ ᐊᓄᐦᐨ 

 

November 11, 2020 

A small crowd gathered for a 
socially distanced observance of 
Remembrance Day 2020 at the 
Maskwacis Cenotaph. The event 
was shortened in accordance 
with safety guidelines and didn’t 
include the procession from the 
mall. 

The Four Chiefs gave opening 
remarks, starting with Chief 
Verne Saddleback of Samson. 
“It’s always an honour to come 
here to remember. I want to 
thank all of the military families 
in our community… moments 
like today help us bring our mili-
tary families together to remem-
ber to thank those that served.”  

Chief Leonard Standing-on-the-
road of Montana spoke, fol-
lowed by Chief Irving Bull of Louis Bull, then Chief 
Randy Ermineskin of Ermineskin: “We remember this 
time, the 11th hour of the 11th day, the guns went 
silent. Today we’re reminded that there were… 
around 154,000, though it might be more now,  of 
our First Nations people that served in the… wars to 
protect us. Today we stand here to remind our-
selves to never forget how they sacrificed their lives 
for us… Thank you Sara [Potts] and all of the plan-
ning committee…. First Nations had a major part in 
protecting our countries and also the elders in our 
communities that really stood and protected us 
from… harm…. Let’s continue to pray for each oth-
er.” 

Afterwards, Dr. Yvonne Saddleback read “In Flander’s 

Field” in Cree  

Glenda Swampy read the names of the Maskwacis 
Veterans.  

Jan Schwonik played “Last Post” and “Reveille” on 
trumpet.  

Sadie Buffalo layed a wreath on behalf of mothers 
of veterans.  

An Honour song was sung by Bear Hills Drum 
Group.  

Acknowledgments were made to the planners of the 
event  

Finally, Kiya Bruno sang O Canada in Cree. 

~article/photos by Sara Lee~ 

Maskwacis Observes Remembrance Day 

Below:  The Four Nation Chiefs prepare to lay wreaths at the Maskwacis 
Cenotaph at the 2020 Remembrance Day Ceremony 
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At a duly convened Chief and Council meeting held on 

November 18, 2020, the following motion was made: 

Moved By Randy Ermineskin.  

Seconded by Nina Makinaw. 

BE IT RESOLVED THAT THE Ermineskin Chief and Council 
agrees to do a complete shutdown of the Ermineskin Tribal 
Administration offices from Monday, November 23, 2020 
to December 7, 2020.  Furthermore, that the appropriate 
disinfection protocols  be scheduled and implemented. 

All in favour. 

Motion Carried. 

What does this mean?  The office closure is effective Mon-
day, November 23, 2020.  The following will be also in 
effect: 

All staff that can work from home are to do so;  

All meetings are to be done by video or teleconference; 

Schedule the disinfection of the Administration Building; 

Strictly adhering to office schedule for Council cheque sign-
ing; 

When staff return in December a rotation of staff will be 
developed and implemented; 

All bookings for the Neyaskweyahk Okimaw Kamik will be 
postponed until further notice; 

Tribal Administration shut down will not apply to NHS, 
Women’s Shelter, KKI and essential services. 

This decision was based on the recent increase of COVID 
positive cases in Maskwacis.   The safety and well-being for 
all ECN employees and citizens is paramount during this 
time for the Chief and Council, along with the Emergency 
Operations Committee.  It is very important to follow safe-
ty protocols are that currently in place, and  as set in out 
by AHS/MHS -wearing of face masks, hand sanitizing, and 
social distancing.  We are also urging to minimize family 
gatherings.  We all must do our part in flattening the curve 
of this virus in Maskwacis.   

Please remain calm, do your part by following all safety 
protocols.  Be safe and stay healthy, we are all in this to-
gether. 

 

Respectfully.  

 

Geraldine Hill, ECN Administrator 

ECN Office Closure 
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As a preventative measure, and 
to mitigate the risk of COVID-
19 in schools, MESC has initiat-
ed a district wide reset. This 
decision was made in collabora-
tion with the Maskwacîs Direc-
tors of Emergency Management 
to help control the spread of 
COVID-19. We continue to keep 
the health and safety of stu-
dents and staff as our highest 
priority. 
This means: 
- All in-school classes are 
paused 
- Schools are closed to students 
and the public from November 
19th until December 7th. Classes 
may resume on December 8th. 
- MESC schools and administration 
buildings will be closed to staff 
from November 20th, 2020 until 
December 7, 2020 
- Enhanced cleaning protocols at all 
MESC schools will be initiated. 
Learning Packages will not be sent 
home during this time. You can ac-
cess the MESC website for materials 
to support your child’s learning 
at https://www.maskwacised.ca/
learningfromhome/. Teachers will 
continue to contact awâsisak and 
oskâyak (children and youth), as 
well as ohpikinahawasiwin (parents/
guardians) during this period to dis-
cuss assignments and report cards. 
Students can connect with their 
school counsellor by using our 

counsellor request form at https://
sites.google.com/.../connect-with-a-
counsellor... 
Students can also access many fun 
videos and activities at https://
sites.google.com/maskwacised.ca/
mesccounselling/ . There are also 
resources available to support 
ohpikinahawasiwin (parents/
guardians) in supporting their chil-
dren while they work from home. 
The Counselling website is intended 
to provide support in non-urgent 
situations. If an urgent situation re-
garding mental health and wellness 
arises, please contact Mobile mental 
health 780-362-2150 (call or text). 
For more information on COVID 
please visit: https://
www.maskwacised.ca/covid-19-
cases/  

Maskwacis Education School Commission Announces 2 week Closure 
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The team at Kanawemahwasowin 
Kamik has been busy planning for 
many activities and events. One of 
them being the packing of very 
special Christmas gifts for our chil-
dren and youth in care with Alberta 
Children's Services. The team have 
put much thought and care into 
the gifts. This year they felt that 
our children and youth should have 
greater opportunity to their identity 
and culture. With that, the team 
has been busy packing identity 
boxes with much love and care. 
Our children will also receive jack-
ets with mitts and toques. The 
team is so excited for the gift bags 
this year. Chrystal commends her 
team with a job well done!   

Kanawemahwasowin Kamik Announcement 

 

Support Services Information 
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COVID-19 Numbers as of  

November 18, 2020 
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 Events Cancelled!  

Kanawehmahwasowin Kamik Changing Our Narrative November 24-25, 2020 

Women’s Shelter Taking Back the Night November 19, 2020 



Neyâskweyâhk Acimowin Iyikopiwipîsim Kekâc Nîstanaw Akimaw Anohc 

10 

 



Neyâskweyâhk Acimowin Iyikopiwipîsim Kekâc Nîstanaw Akimaw Anohc 

11 

 



Neyâskweyâhk Acimowin Iyikopiwipîsim Kekâc Nîstanaw Akimaw Anohc 

12 

 


